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Appeal from a judgment of the Monroe County Court (Victoria M.
Argento, J.), rendered January 19, 2012.  The judgment convicted
defendant, upon his plea of guilty, of murder in the second degree
(two counts).  

It is hereby ORDERED that the judgment so appealed from is
unanimously affirmed. 

Memorandum:  On appeal from a judgment convicting him upon his
plea of guilty of two counts of murder in the second degree (Penal Law
§ 125.25 [1], [3]), defendant contends that he did not validly waive
his right to appeal the severity of his sentence.  We reject that
contention.  The oral and written waiver of the right to appeal
obtained during the plea proceeding establishes that defendant
knowingly, intelligently, and voluntarily waived his right to appeal
(see People v Butler, 151 AD3d 1959, 1959-1960 [4th Dept 2017], lv
denied 30 NY3d 948 [2017]; see generally People v Lopez, 6 NY3d 248,
256 [2006]).  Defendant’s valid waiver of the right to appeal, which
included a waiver of the right to challenge both the conviction and
the sentence, encompasses his contention that the sentence imposed is
unduly harsh and severe (see People v Walker, 151 AD3d 1730, 1731 [4th
Dept 2017], lv denied 29 NY3d 1135 [2017], reconsideration denied 30
NY3d 984 [2017]; People v Eaton, 151 AD3d 1950, 1951 [4th Dept 2017];
Butler, 151 AD3d at 1959-1960; see generally Lopez, 6 NY3d at 255-
256).
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